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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE SELKIRK COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD IN THE COMMITTEE ROOM OF THE VICTORIA HALLS, SELKIRK, ON MONDAY, 9th MAY 2016

At the opening of the meeting, the Chairman asked for one minutes’ silence in memory of Bob Burgess, who had died at the weekend.

1. THOSE PRESENT:
Community Councillors Alistair Pattullo (Chairman), Alisdaire Lockhart (Minutes Secretary), Tom Combe (Treasurer), Caroline Cruickshank, Kirsty Lovatt and Ian King.

SBC Councillor Gordon Edgar.

Conor Price of the Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme, 3 members of the public and 2 members of the local press.
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE had been received from Community Councillor Graham Easton (Deputy Chairman).
3. REPORTS OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS:
3.1 Meetings in March and April 2016
The Chairman explained that the previous meetings in March and April had been informal as neither had been quorate – it was agreed that the reports of these meetings would be appended to these Minutes.

3.2 Meeting on 8th February 2016 (tabled).
Approval of the Minutes of this meeting was proposed by Councillor Tom Combe and seconded by Councillor Alastair Patullo and approved nem con by Councillors present.
4.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – there were none.
5. REPORT FROM THE COMMUNITY POLICE OFFICER
The Chairman stated that he had received two Reports from the Community Police Officer and these would be attached to these Minutes.
6. REPORT ON THE SELKIRK FLOOD PROTECTION SCHEME
Conor Price reported on the road closure adjacent to the Oregon Timberframe Company and the opening of the new road parallel to the Ettrick Water.

Concern was expressed about the danger to workmen from fast moving cars racing down the new road.

It was reported that a footbridge would be closed temporarily for works to proceed.

The Contractor has been in contact with the Common Riding Trust to insure that the route taken by riders would not be obstructed by building works.

The 7th edition of the Scheme Newsletter had been published, was tabled at the meeting and had been distributed to the community through the post. 

Conor Price explained the potential of 2 or 3 arts projects as part of the Project and invited further thought from the SCC.

Councillor King expressed concern about the visual impact of the new road and pointed out that the flanking wall panels were plain concrete which hid views of the river and asked for some means of softening the impact of this corridor.

Councillor Lockhart was concerned that much of the lade taking the Shawburn and Philipburn had been ducted underground so losing an opportunity for landscaping that part of the town.

D Purves (1) stated that the new paving on the southern side of the new bridge needs to be widened to facilitate disabled access and (2) suggested some form of CCTV to catch irresponsible dog owners.

Councillor King reminded the meeting that felling trees not only removes the trees but displaces important habitat for wildlife which may lead to a permanent loss of these species to the area.

Conor Price confirmed that would be a full review and public consultation on the impact – immediate and long-term – of the building works for the Flood Protection Scheme on the natural environment.

Councillor Pattullo suggested a phased planting of the replacement trees to stage the build-up of the new tree population in the affected areas.
Conor Price reported that the haulage of material between Midlem and Selkirk had been completed.
MOTP1 commented on the possible conflict of interest between the landscaping of the park areas with the interests of local landowners but congratulated the SBC and the Contractor on the quality of the work done to date.

7. COLLATION OF MINOR WORKS PROJECTS FOR SELKIRK
Discussion of this item was deferred until the next meeting, when it was agreed that a Summary of Current Projects would be circulated with the Agenda for the next meeting.

8. THE DEVELOPMENT PLAN FOR SELKIRK 2015 TO 2025
In the absence of SBC Councillor Vicky Davidson, it was agreed to defer this item until the next meeting.

9. OPEN FORUM
9.1 There was considerable discussion about the retaining wall for the Glen Hotel and the narrow grinding margin that runs along that side of the road between the Ettrick Bridge turn and the hotel – SBC Councillor Gordon Edgar agreed to look into the issues raised and report back at the next meeting of the SCC – ACTION: GE.
SBC Councillor Edgar also explained that SBC is still waiting for a response from the Hotel owners on the estimated costs of repair to the retaining wall in front of the hotel.

10. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Councillor King reported that none had been received, but he had been informed that the latest planning application for Whitmuir had been refused.
11. CARS REVIEW
It was agreed to invite Colin Gilmour to the next meeting – ACTION: AP
12. REPORT OF SBC COUNCILLORS
12.1 SBC Councillor Gordon Edgar
It was reported on the Report produced by Durham University on the Auld Kirk and its possible association with William Wallace – all agreed that this would make a really good tourist attraction for the Royal Burgh.

After the recent General Election, SBC had returned to normal operations.

The town’s swimming pool will be closed for repairs.

GE reported that SBC had allocated £0.5 million of £2.0 million available for repairs to damage caused by the flooding earlier in the year and the Government (under Belwyn) had extended repayment times to the end of June and the end of September for the larger schemes.

GE confirmed that work was due to start soon on repairs to the old Tweed Bridge between Selkirk and Galashiels and was pleased to announce that £3 million had been allocated for the repairs.
The Selkirk Rally will take place on 17th September at the usual location.

SBC is currently conducting an estates review of all the school buildings in the Region, with public consultation already undertaken in Selkirk.
GE made a plea for support of the Common Riding to protect local heritage traditions.
13. SELKIKRK COMMON GOOD FUND – no meeting had taken place since the last SCC meeting.
14. BLOOMING SELKIRK
The Chairman reported that 35 hanging baskets to be purchased from Philiphaugh Nurseries would be ready for installation at the end of the month, at an estimated cost of £15.00 per basket. The meeting also acknowledged – with thanks – the help given by the Flodden 500 team.
It was hoped to receive and an update on progress with Blooming Selkirk from SBC Councillor Ballantyne at the next meeting, and also – hopefully – to meet the new Head Gardener she had recruited to lead the activity – ACTION: MB.
15. CORRESPONDENCE – all previously circulated.
The meeting noted the Rural Manifesto (Parliament) and regretted that the schedule of meetings did not include a venue in the Scottish Borders.

16. FINANCIAL REPORTS
16.1 The Treasurer reported that last year’s grant from SBC had been received.
16.2 Budget for 2016/7 – it was agreed that the Community Council should produce a budget of predicted income and expenditure for the current financial year – ACTION: AP and TC.
16.3 Study Groups – Councillor Combe reported that these were struggling to survive as Tutors retired and replacements could not be found.
16.4
SBC Councillor Gordon Edgar reminded Councillors present that there are a number of grants from SBC that are available for minor works, including the Common Good Fund for grants up to £5k, a Small Scheme Fund for grants up to £10k and the “Quality of Life” Fund for Selkirk of some £6.5k. These funds could help fund some of the Community Council’s Minor Works projects. Recently a grant of £450.00 had been made for footpath repair to the Hill Management Group.

17. REPORTS FROM SUB-COMMITTEES
17.1 Selkirk Hill Management Group - Councillor King reported that the hill had dried out after the very wet spring; another commemorative seat had been installed; forward plan is in preparation.
17.2  Selkirk Chamber of Trade & Commerce – no report had been received for circulation to SCC Members – ACTION: AL.
17.3 The Market Place – Councillor King reported on the ongoing series of Stakeholder meetings which are considering the future layout and uses of the Market Place.
18. REPORTS FROM OTHER COMMUNITY ORGANISATIONS AND OUTSIDE BODIES
18.1 The Great Scottish Tapestry – Councillor Lockhart reported that MSP Christine Graham has taken up the twin issues of the financial plan for the project and its location in the Region with Fiona Hyslop for the Scottish Government. No decision on the future of the project had been forthcoming at the time of this meeting.
18.2 SCOT and the development of the Scottish National Collection of Textiles – Councillor Lockhart declared an interest as a SCOT Trustee but reported that consultation with interested parties was nearing completion and an application for initial funding from the Heritage Lottery Fund will be submitted by the end of May 2016.
18.3 Plattling – groups from Plattling will be visiting Selkirk in 5 separate trips organised by the two towns.
19. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
19.1 Councillor King asked about the upgrade of the website for the Community Council- ACTION: AP and others.
20. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
Due to the Common Riding next month, it was agreed that the next meeting of Selkirk Community Council will take place at 19.00 hrs on Monday, 20th June in the Victoria Halls and preceded by the AGM of the Community Council at 18.30 hrs that day.

The meeting closed at 20.40 hours.
Alisdaire Lockhart – Minutes Secretary

Tuesday, 7th June; revised Tuesday, 22nd June 2016.
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